
 

 

 

 
This memorandum and its attachment are presented for the Heritage Advisory Committee’s 

information. 

Section 7.4.1.12 of the Mississauga Official Plan states that: “The proponent of any 

construction, development, or property alteration that might adversely affect a listed or 

designated cultural heritage resource or which is proposed adjacent to a cultural heritage 

resource will be required to submit a Heritage Impact Assessment, prepared to the satisfaction 

of the City and other appropriate authorities having jurisdiction.” 

The subject property is adjacent to Rattray Marsh, which is currently listed on the City’s Heritage 

Register. The property contains a totem pole. Staff requested that the totem pole be researched 

to determine its authenticity. As little information was discovered and its condition is 

deteriorating, the proponent recommends that it be allowed to fall and return to the earth as per 

traditional practice. 
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Appendix 1: Heritage Impact Assessment 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Prepared by: P. Wubbenhorst, Heritage Planner   

Date: March 3, 2022 
 
To: Chair and Members of Heritage Advisory Committee  
 
From: Paul Damaso, Director, Culture Division 
 
Meeting date: April 12, 2022 
 
Subject:              1390 Captain Court (Ward 2) 
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